Recently, the VISTA Program
in the Stnie of Alaska has come
under increasing criticism from
both Native and non-Natives. The
Association of Village Council
Presidents (AVCP,Inc.), which
represents 51 villages in the Beth-
el area, passed a resolution at
their last meeting requesting that
OEO fund AVCP directly for the
operation of the VISTA Program.

The AVCP resolution stipu-
lated that no more volunteers
would be accepted in the area
unless there was local control
over the program.

At the last Board of Directors
meeting of the Alaska Federation
of Natives, a resolution was pass-
ed asking for State and federal
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Eight VISTA volunteers hav
produced a position paper i
which they charge the State o
Alaska, the sponsor of the pr
gram, with fiscal and progr
matic mismanagement.

The volunteers base thei
charges on the State’s non-pay
ment of bills in rural Alaska fo
a period of six to seven months
and the firing of VISTA wvolun
teers and leaders, and a supervi
or who were trying to make some
significant changes in the pro-
gram.

The volunteers asked for a
federal and state investigation of
the program, reinstatement of
the volunteers who have been
terminated, a new sponsor for
the VISTA Program in Alaska,
and formulation of immediate
plans for local Native control of
the program.



